TOWN OF WEYMOUTH

IN COUNCIL

ORDER NO. 16134 SEPTEMBER 29, 2016

INTRODUCED: MAYOR

FEASIBILTY STUDY FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OR RECONSTRUCTION OF THE
CHAPMAN MIDDLE SCHOOL

Upon request of his Honor, Mayor Hedlund, The Town of Weymouth, through the
Weymouth Town Council approved to appropriate the sum of One Million Dollars
($1,000,000.00) for the purpose of paying costs of a Feasibility Study for the renovation of
the existing school, a renovation of and addition to the existing school and/or new
construction at the Maria Weston Chapman Middle School at 1051 Commercial Street
Weymouth, MA 02189, including the payment of all costs incidental or related thereto, and
for which the Town may be eligible for a grant from the Massachusetts School Building
Authority (MSBA), said amount to be expended under the direction of the School Building

Committee.

To meet this appropriation the Weymouth Town Council approves the expenditure of said
amount from Fund 5218 (Chapman Feasibility Study Fund). The Town of Weymouth
acknowledges that the MSBA’s grant program is a non-entitlement, discretionary program
based on need, as determined by the MSBA, and any costs the Town of Weymouth incurs in
excess of any grant approved by and received from the MSBA shall be the sole responsibility
of the Town, and that the amount authorized pursuant to this vote shall be reduced by any
grant amount set forth in the Feasibility Study Agreement that may be executed between the

Town of Weymouth and the MSBA.

Passed in Council — -October 17, 2016 Approved /O / /’7 / /c

Presented to Mayor — October 18, 2016 Date’
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